St. Clair Community Health Coalition/ C.H.A.R.T. Minutes for January 27, 2016
Call to Order at 12:00 pm at St. Clair County Health Center, Osceola, MO by Jeanne Beas, Facilitator.
Those Present: Jeanne Beas, Melissa Cone, Julie Grubb, Nancy McCloud, Nancy Stephan, Eran Dawson, Bree Smith, Wren Hall, and Bryan Morris.

Minutes: were accepted as written from October 14, 2015 with a motion by Julie Grubb, second by Melissa Cone with all in favor.
Reports:
Senior Center – Nancy Stephan reported they will be moving into the new building on February 1st.
Rivers Crossing Life Center – Nancy Stephan reported the building is complete. Room is available to rent for certain occasions.
Bio-Terrorism Prevention/SASS/Epidemiology – Jeanne Beas reported that the Ebola contract is coming along. Plans are being made for an exercise in the county and training for Personal Protective Equipment training. St. Clair EMA/LEPC will meet on January 28 at 7:00 pm at the St. Clair County Health Center. Badging is continuing with the Sheriff’s Office just started. Contact Jeanne for further information. The Northern Tier Coalition hasn’t been meeting. SW Coalition of Hospitals will be meeting later this year and are still building the coalition. Region D Regional Homeland Security Oversite Committee met October 21and January 20. They will meet again in April. They have been working on updating the Threat Hazards Identification Risk Assessment for Region D. Epidemiology is mostly investigating animal bites and Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever.
Special Needs – Nancy McCloud reported about service coordination and resources she has available through the program for 0 – 21 year olds with special needs. Nancy gave pamphlets and her card out to everyone present.
West Central Community Action Agency Head Start  - were not able to attend, but did want everyone to know they are accepting applications.
Ellett Memorial Hospital - Julie Grubb reported they had provided 31 meals in the community. Nancy Stephan added that the Lutheran Church works with the Food Bank and may be able to help. They are working on a call list to check on people with oxygen when the power goes out. They have been working with CMH and now have an orthopedic doctor and urology doctor. They will be having other doctors coming soon. 
Public Health - Jeanne Beas reported on the Maternal Child Health contract is working on injury prevention and resources. A discussion on resource availability on the internet website would be better than inundating the clinics, etc with information. The website – www.scchcmo.net will be used. Jeanne will still offer information to Day cares/Head Start and schools.
Compass Health Wellness – Nancy Stephan asked Bryan Morris, LPN report. Dental applications are available. They are doing a Healthcare Home project for 0-18 year olds. They check overall screening including vaccinations. They are giving flu and pneumonia vaccinations. They will be providing services at the Senior Center. 
WIC – Melissa Cone reported that they are supplying safe cribs free for referrals. They also give out SIDS information, substance abuse information. Guidelines for WIC were handed out. They are in Appleton City on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday each month at West Central Community Action Agency. Breast feeding peer counselor is available. Breast pumps and kits are also available. 
Unfinished Business:
None
New Business:
Melissa also reported that Leslie is available on Friday to assist anyone with Marketplace information for insurance and for Medicaid.

Jeanne reported that due to the flooding issue in the state, the fee for private well water testing has been waived by the DHSS until January 22, but the date was extended until February 22, 2016. Otherwise the $10.00 must be paid up front when sending in the water.

Melissa reported that birth and death certificates were available for Missouri through the Health Department.

Twin Lakes Hospice will be having a poker tournament as a fund raiser on March 11 at 6:00 pm – look on Facebook according to Bree Smith. Sponsorships are available and the logo of sponsors will be put on the tables.

CMH reported about Open House. They will be having a pediatrician. March 5 they will be having a baby fair from 9:00 – to noon at the Community Room. They have monthly free “Lunch and Learn” with seating for up to 200 people. A new obstetric doctor, Dr. Beverly Dhondt will be joining to the Clinic. They are going to provide a free CPR class at the Senior Center on a Saturday in April for the public. Dr. Ford will be doing skin screenings on 2/24/16 from 12 – 1. Medical Staff Directories were given out to those present.
VA bus will be coming once a month. Margeret Hogan is the holder of the community calendar.

Jeanne reported on a Tuberculosis Orientation available on March 17 in Warrensburg. To sign up for the class, contact Jeanne and she will send the registration form.
Announcements: Next meeting will be April 20, 2016 at 12:00 noon at Ellett Memorial Hospital, Appleton City.
Adjourned
